May 31, 2016 Workshop Bonifay, Florida

The Holmes County Board of Commissioners met in a Workshop on the above date with the following members present: Commissioner Mickey Locke, Commissioner William Parish, Commissioner David Whitaker, Commissioner Bobby Sasnett, and Commissioner Danny Powell, Chairman of the Board.

Melissa Kabaci, Deputy Clerk, was present and kept the minutes.

The meeting was convened at 5:15 p.m. Chairman Powell opened the meeting.

Ms. Virgie Bowen, Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), discussed the rural work program coordination. The following topics were discussed:

- DOT is now coordinating the program in house instead of contracting with West Florida Regional Planning Council
- County Incentive Grant Program (CIGP), SCRAP and SCOP funding programs for road improvement projects
- Transportational Alternative funding program for sidewalk projects
- The five (5) year work program for 2017-2021
- Bridge projects and eligibility to include Joe White Road, Thomas Drive, Hicks Bridge and the bridge connecting the roads on Highway 90 to Highway 81
- CR 162/Airport Road improvements
- Sidewalk projects to include lighting needed in high foot traffic areas in Bonifay
- Timeline when approved projects will begin
- Drainage issue on CR 181
- Mayors present from local municipalities and their road issues
- Safety issues at traffic lights

Ms. Bowen advised that DOT is meeting with all the rural counties and will submit their funding requests.

Other citizens speaking on the rural road funding requests included:

• Raymon Thomas, Director of the Development Commission

There being no further business at this time the meeting was adjourned at 5:49 p.m.

Clerk

Lanny Pacl